



Page 2



I am proud to introduce this month's past Arizona state officer Tania Munoz Saldana. In addition to being a past state officer, Saldana has also represented Arizona at the national level and served as the Postsecondary/Collegiate Board Representative for the 2014-2015 term. Tania's HOSA journey began in high school where she found her passion for healthcare. She served as the Secretary for Bradshaw Mountain High School and was elected Arizona HOSA Historian/Reporter from 2013 to 2014. Tania believes that HOSA was the best decision she made in high school in regard to joining clubs and organizations. Tania says her favorite memory of being a state officer was the week she went to Washington D.C. and attended the Washington Leadership Academy with her team. It allowed her to grow, find her true potential, and make valuable friendships. She recalls being shy before joining HOSA-Future Health Professionals but with the support of fellow members, Tania blossomed to the confident woman she is today. With that, she became self assured and determined to make a difference in people's lives and follow her dreams.



Tania Munoz Saldana State Historian/Reporter 2013-14 National Postsecondary/Collegiate **Board Representative 2014-15** 

Today, Tania is pursuing a career in Nursing at Grand Canyon University in hopes of becoming a pediatric oncology nurse practitioner. Every summer, she works as a Certified Nurse Assistant in Prescott, Arizona at the Good Samaritan Society and serves the people of her community. Lastly, when asked what advice she would give HOSA members, Ms. Saldana said "Go for it, it's the best investment you can make and has many opportunities." We are extremely proud of Tania Saldana's accomplishments and we hope she continues to make a difference in people's lives.





professionals





